2022--TOWN OF SHERWOOD, CLARK COUNTY, WISCONSIN
MARCH TOWN BOARD MEETING

MARCH 12, 2022

The Town Board of Sherwood was called to order on Saturday, March 12, 2022 at
9:30 am at the Sherwood Town Hall. Supervisor Ken Schwanebeck, Supervisor Rick
Schwanebeck, Clerk, Alene Jacobson, and Treasurer Peggi Schwanebeck were present.
Chairman Andy Cegielski was absent because he was out of town. There were tews no
town residents present.

This notice was published in the Pittsville Record and posted at the town hall.
Agenda as follows: call to order, Pledge of Allegiance recited, reading and approval of
last month’s minutes, treasurer’ report, town correspondence, reports from town officers,
public comments for discussion and possible action by town board--recycling/garbage
updates, Rural Insurance updates, board of Review & Open book dates to be approved, ,
beavers updates, and updates on election for April 2022. Setting board meeting for April
and pay township bills and adjournment.

Supervisor Ken Schwanebeck called this meeting to order. The Pledge of
Allegiance was recited. Minutes of the previous meeting were read. It is noted that the
50/50 grant is a county orientated loan to help with road improvements within our county.
After this note, motion by Ken Schwanebeck, seconded by Rick Schwanebeck to approve
the minutes as read. Motion carried by 2/3 majority. Peggi Schwanebeck gave the
treasurer’s report. We have $128273.84 in our checking account, We have -3-
outstanding checks totaling $77433.04 leaving an actual total of $50840.80 in checking.
The state of Wisconsin COVID money is $11461.21 in checking account too.

MISCELLANEOUS: The Open Book and Board of Review meetings are May
4,2022 from 1-3 pm and May 17, from 6-8 pm requested by the Assessor. Chairman
Andy Cegielski is coming back to Wisconsin the first week of April and we will let Mark
Garlick know if we will go with his dates. (home 4-3-2022). Ian Pierce, career agent
from Rural Insurance came here at 10:00 am and updated us on any changes that would
work for us in 2022. After all questions were answered and he explained all coverage’s
we have, his explanations truly helped us. Supervisor Rick Schwanebeck will be added
on as a grader operator when needed and his drivers license is requested by Rural
Insurance for coverage. Pay Bills: Board approved checks #4557 through #4566. Our
next town board meeting will be held on Saturday, April 9, 2022 at 9:30 am at the
Sherwood Town Hall. Therefore a motion by Ken Schwanebeck, seconded by Rick
Schwanebeck to adjourn. Motion carried by 2/3 majority. Meeting adjourned. (10:30 am

Respectively submitted:
Wing Glowe, Onceloasn
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(Mfs)-Alene Jacobsgn, Town Clerk...................



